From: Rafael Tovar To: Gary Copeland

CC: Church of Christ in Harvest, Alabama (which meets at Kelly Spring Road)

Good evening, brother Gary Copeland and the church of Christ meeting on Kelly Spring Road. Receive a brotherly greeting and the peace and grace of our Lord Jesus Christ. Here I report on the activities of the month of March 2022. In communication via email with brother Gary, I have reported on the events of the month of March, including the unification of the church of Christ that meets in Varyna City and the church of Christ of Las Palmas. Now there is a number of approximately 50 brothers and sisters, now all faithful to the doctrine of Christ. Over the course repeated meetings it was possible to establish this agreement with these brothers of Las Palmas seeing that they come from liberalism and are willing to correct what was deficient. For this reason, the unification was proposed to help them correct and practice healthy doctrine.

We continue with the work of evangelism which is bearing fruit in various locations. I hope this meets with your approval. Greetings to the church. I send you brotherly hugs. I ask for prayers for this good congregation according to God's will.













The church of Christ that meets in Caroni Bajo













The church of Christ that meets in Socopo













The church of Christ that meets in Los Ilustres









The church of Christ that meets in La Esmeralda









Bible Studies







Baptisms

Friends Mireya Sandoval, Candida Perez, and Yossimar Guedez received the baptism for forgiveness of sins

































Friend from Los Puertos de Altagracia, Maracaibo received baptism for the forgiveness the sins. (Referred by Brother Toro of Ecuador).



Men's meeting of the church of Christ that meets in Las Palmas







Needs:

--Assistance with biblical material (Bibles)